
Jenny, 

As we have previously discussed, effective November 1, 2016, the Colorado Courts’ E-filing system will 

no longer be named ICCES, it will just be called “Colorado Courts E-Filing”.  “Integrated” and “System” 

have been dropped from the name.  There are a few places in rules and comments where there is 

currently a reference to the “Integrated Colorado Courts E-Filing System” with a link to access the 

system.  Users of the listed link will be re-directed to a renamed link that no longer has “ICCES” in the 

name.  I am writing to ask that the link or name in the rules be changed and new comments inserted to 

indicate the change as well.  The following is a list of Rules affected by this change: 

C.R.C.P. 121, Section 1-26, Committee Comment 

C.R.C.P. 305.5, Committee Comment 

Crim. P. 49.5(a) 

C.A.R. 30, Committee Comment  

The new link will be www.jbits.courts.state.co.us/efiling/ 

Thank you and if you need additional information, please contact me.   

Best Regards,  

Terri 

Terri S. Morrison 

Legal Counsel, Colorado Judicial Department  

1300 Broadway Suite 1200 | Denver, CO  80203  

 

http://www.jbits.courts.state.co.us/efiling/


Rule 49.5. Electronic Filing and Service System 

 

(a) Types of Cases Applicable. E-Filing and E-Service may be used for certain cases filed in the 

courts of Colorado as the service becomes available. The availability of the E-System for 

criminal cases will be determined by the Colorado Supreme Court and announced through its 

website www.jbits.courts.state.co.us/efiling/ www.courts.state.co.us/icces and through published 

directives to the clerks of the affected court systems. 

 

(b) – (o) [NO CHANGE] 

 

COMMITTEE COMMENTS 

 

2014  

 

[1] The Court authorized service provider for the program is the Integrated Colorado Courts E-

Filing System (www.jbits.courts.state.co.us/icces). 

 

[2] “Editable Format” is one which is subject to modification by the court using standard means, 

such as Word or WordPerfect format. 

 

[3] C.R.C.P. 77 provides that courts are always open for business. This rule is intended to 

comport with that rule. 

 

2016 

 

[4] Effective November 1, 2016, the name of the court authorized service provider will change 

from the “Integrated Colorado Courts E-Filing System” to “Colorado Courts E-Filing” 

(www.jbits.courts.state.co.us/efiling/).     

http://www.jbits.courts.state.co.us/efiling/
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